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Dr. Jensen Appointed Interim Assistant Superintendent
Dr. Scott Jensen was appointed as the Interim Assistant
Superintendent/Executive Director of Human Resources. This follows the
recent appointment of Dr. Julianne Hoefer as Interim Superintendent. With
extensive experience in Human Resources and K-12 education, Dr. Jensen
brings valuable expertise in organizational change and leadership to this role.

2023-24 Unaudited Actuals
Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services Keith Farrow provided a report on the financial
activities of the District for the 2023-24 school year. The Unaudited Actuals report shows that Ocean View
School District remains financially solvent and positively certified according to California Public School
accounting standards for the current and subsequent two years. The entire presentation is accessible for
viewing here.

Enrollment Update
Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services Keith Farrow gave a
presentation on the current enrollment for the start of the 2024-25 school
year. He highlighted state enrollment trends in comparison to the Ocean
View School District and emphasized that the District’s enrollment has
surpassed earlier projections. The presentation can be accessed here.

Safe And Supportive Learning Environments
Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services Dr. Alice Lee and Coordinator of Student Services Tim
Biland delivered an overview of the District’s ongoing initiatives to foster safe and supportive learning
environments across all school sites. Their presentation highlighted the various programs promoting school
safety and positive behaviors, while also addressing the continuous improvements and enhancements
underway to ensure a secure, nurturing atmosphere for all students. View the full presentation here.

*Special Meeting - September 11, 2024

Golden View HVAC System
During the OVSD Special Board of Trustees’ Meeting on September 11, the Board directed District staff to
begin the process of replacing the heating, ventilation, and air conditioning (HVAC) system at Golden View.
To ensure student safety, the HVAC replacement process is highly regulated by state agencies, and, as a
result, the installation of the new system will occur during summer 2025. The Board is considering ways to
keep our students in a comfortable environment for the 2024-25 school year and will seek input from the
community regarding the next steps until the HVAC is replaced. The community survey will be distributed
next week.

Next Board Meeting is Tuesday, September 24, 2024

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_AgLhYWWLu5bmme8d7YDzBjxABDqVFhD/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XVF0KgCGm9CJbEgUy8ssrEaBhOayJBjX/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-eJlcSuf_Ih5HTHhZzl0bZDJGKg_9Blx/view?usp=sharing

